
 

 

 

 

SDM Covid-19 Alert 

14/05/2020 

Two Rivers Mine 

 

As part of monitoring compliance at the mines around Sekhukhune, today the District 

Command Council is at Two Rivers Mine. This visit results from a resolution taken last week 

that the DCCC will monitor operations at the mines as they reopen.  

 

His Worship Executive Mayor of Sekhukhune Cllr Keamotseng Stanley Ramaila, flanked by 

Mayor of Fetakgomo Tubatse Municipality Cllr Ralepane Mamekoa, are joined by members 

of the Command Council during this important visit. 

 

"We have been prompted by the fact that before the mines resumed operations, 

Sekhukhune was at zero Coronavirus case. To date, ever since employees of the mines 

returned, we have 8 positive cases. And we have said that, the interprovincial window period 

will cause us trouble. Of course, we welcome the planned reopening of the economy in 

phases, however, as Sekhukhune, we must ensure compliance to Covid-19 regulations. If 

we fail in doing that, we will be the Limpopo's epicentre. I am pleased that we cooperate with 

the mines, but I am worried about compliance to preventative measures" says Ramaila.  

 

From Two Rivers Mine, the DCCC entourage will visit Dwars Mine here in Steelpoort area. 

Already, two coronavirus positive cases have been reported at Dwars. And as the mine is 

temporarily closed, the District Command Council will want to monitor progress with regard 

to preventive measures to curb the spread of the virus.  

 

The awareness and monitoring program continues. The message remains: 

Please Stay at Home - Coronavirus is real. 
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